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CIRCULAR 2025 – 0521 

 

Date : May 16, 2025 
To : Our Valued Residents 
From : HOA Office 
Re : Temporary Adjustment in Garbage Collection Schedule 
 

 
Please be informed that effective May 21, 2025, the community's garbage collection schedule will 
be temporarily adjusted to twice a week, specifically every Wednesday and Saturday starting at 
7:30 AM onwards. 
 
This adjustment has been made following close monitoring of collection volume and frequency, 
which indicates that a twice-weekly schedule is currently sufficient to meet the needs of the 
community. This new schedule shall remain in effect until further notice. 
 
Important Reminders 
To ensure efficient waste management and compliance with safety standards, we remind all 
residents that the following items are strictly prohibited from inclusion in regular garbage 
collection: 

• Glass bottles, broken porcelains, ceramics 
• Construction and debris waste 
• Hazardous waste (e.g., chemicals, batteries, paints) 
• Medical waste (e.g., syringes, masks, test kits) 
• Furniture and other bulky items 
• Tree branches and large garden waste 

 
Improper disposal of these materials may result in delays in collection, health and safety hazards, 
and possible penalties in accordance with the Association's waste management policies. 
 
Recyclables Collection Schedule 
Recyclable materials shall continue to be collected every Tuesday and Friday at 8:00 AM. Please 
ensure that recyclables are properly segregated. 
 
Your continued cooperation in maintaining the cleanliness, safety, and orderliness of our 
community is greatly appreciated. Should you have any questions or require clarification, please 
feel free to contact us at 0917 136 4374 or email hoaofficial@camellalipahoa.com. 
 

Thank you for your continued support and understanding. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
HOA OFFICE  
Camella Lipa Homeowners’ Association, Inc. 
 
 
Approved by:  
 
 
Maridel D. Cruz   
CLHOAI- BOD Vice President 
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